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November 6, 2018  
 
Mr. Jeff Harman 
Herbert, Rowland & Grubic, Inc. 
369 East Park Drive 
Harrisburg, Pennsylvania 17111 
jharman@hrg-inc.com 
 
PNDI Receipt File: project_receipt_halifax_township_act_537__667792_FINAL_1.pdf 
Re: Halifax Township Act 537 Plan 
Halifax Township, Dauphin County, Pennsylvania 
 
Dear Mr. Harman, 
 
Thank you for submitting Pennsylvania Natural Diversity Inventory (PNDI) Environmental 
Review Receipt project_receipt_halifax_township_act_537__667792_FINAL_1.pdf for review. 
The Pennsylvania Game Commission (PGC) screened this project for potential impacts to species 
and resources of concern under PGC responsibility, which includes birds and mammals only. 
 
No Impact Anticipated 
PNDI records indicate species or resources of concern are located within the vicinity of the project.  
However, based on the information you submitted concerning the nature of the project, the 
immediate location, and our detailed resource information, the PGC has determined that no impact 
is likely.  Therefore, no further coordination with the PGC will be necessary for this project at this 
time. 
 
This response represents the most up-to-date summary of the PNDI data files and is valid for two 
(2) years from the date of this letter.  An absence of recorded information does not necessarily 
imply actual conditions on site.  Should project plans change or additional information on listed 
or proposed species become available, this determination may be reconsidered. 
 
Should the proposed work continue beyond the period covered by this letter, please resubmit the 
project to this agency as an “Update” (including an updated PNDI receipt, project narrative and 
accurate map).  If the proposed work has not changed and no additional information concerning 
listed species is found, the project will be cleared for PNDI requirements under this agency for 
two additional years. 
 
This finding applies to impacts to birds and mammals only.  To complete your review of state and 
federally-listed threatened and endangered species and species of special concern, please be sure 
that the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, the PA Department of Conservation and Natural 
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Resources, and/or the PA Fish and Boat Commission have been contacted regarding this project 
as directed by the online PNDI ER Tool found at www.naturalheritage.state.pa.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Olivia A. Braun 
Environmental Planner 
Division of Environmental Planning & Habitat Protection 
Bureau of Wildlife Habitat Management 
Phone: 717-787-4250, Extension 3128 
Fax: 717-787-6957 
E-mail: Olbraun@pa.gov 
 
A PNHP Partner 
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November 2, 2018 
 
 
Cory J. Salmon, EIT, PMP 
HRG 
369 East Park Drive 
Harrisburg, PA 17111 
 
 
RE: ER 2019-0011-043-B, Act 537 Plan, Matamoras Extension, proposed recommended 
alternative, Halifax Township, Dauphin County, PA 
 
Dear Mr. Salmon: 
 
Thank you for submitting information concerning the above referenced project. The Pennsylvania 
State Historic Preservation Office (PA SHPO) reviews projects in accordance with state and 
federal laws. Section 106 of the National Historic Preservation Act of 1966, and the implementing 
regulations (36 CFR Part 800) of the Advisory Council on Historic Preservation, is the primary 
federal legislation. The Environmental Rights amendment, Article 1, Section 27 of the 
Pennsylvania Constitution and the Pennsylvania History Code, 37 Pa. Cons. Stat. Section 500 et 
seq. (1988) is the primary state legislation. These laws include consideration of the project's 
potential effects on both historic and archaeological resources. 
 
Thank you for the plan of the preferred alternative and for providing additional information during 
our telephone conversation this afternoon. Our remarks are as follows: 
 
Archaeological Resources 
 
As the vast majority of the infrastructure locations will involve existing roads and streets or other 
previously developed locations, the only section that may be archaeologically sensitive is the 
vicinity of the proposed location of Pump Station 1, at the southern end of the project area. 
Based on an evaluation by our staff, including a review of the Statewide Pre-Contact Predictive 
Model, there is a high probability that National Register significant archaeological sites are 
present within this part of the project area. These resources could be adversely affected by 
project activities. Our review considers the locations of known archaeological resources, soil 
type, topographic setting, slope direction and distance to water, among other regionally specific 
predictive factors for archaeological site locations. It is our opinion that a Phase I archaeological 
survey should be conducted to locate potentially significant resources. Guidelines and 
instructions for conducting all phases of archaeological survey in Pennsylvania are available on 
our website http://www.phmc.pa.gov/Preservation/About/Forms and Guidance/SHPO-Guidelines-
Archaeological-Investigation.pdf.  
 
Above Ground Resources 
 
Based on our files and the information provided, it is our opinion that there are no above ground 
historic properties present. Should new information be brought to your attention regarding 
historic properties located within the project area of potential effect, please notify the PA SHPO 
at (717) 783-8947 for reconsideration of the project.  
 

http://www.phmc.pa.gov/Preservation/About/Forms%20and%20Guidance/SHPO-Guidelines-Archaeological-Investigation.pdf
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Please contact me at (717) 772-0925 or dmclearen@pa.gov if you have any questions. 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 

      
     Douglas C. McLearen, Chief 
     Division of Environmental Review 
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Salmon,  Cory

From: Sweger, Bethany <bsweger@pa.gov>
Sent: Tuesday, November 06, 2018 3:46 PM
To: Salmon,  Cory; Ellinger, Ed
Cc: Wagner, Timothy
Subject: RE: Halifax Twp. - Dauphin Co. Draft Act 537 Plan

Good afternoon Gentlemen –  
 
To follow up our telephone conversation regarding this plan, I talked to Tim about the funding issue (comment #5).  The 
funding contingency cannot be linked to a specific dollar amount user rate or % grant.  The general statement as written 
in the draft plan is acceptable to DEP.  I apologize for the misunderstanding.  Let me know if you have any questions.   
 
Thanks, 
Bethany    
 
Bethany L. Sweger | Sewage Planning Specialist 
Department of Environmental Protection 
SouthCentral Regional Office 
909 Elmerton Avenue | Harrisburg, PA 17110 
Phone: 717.705.4761 | Fax: 717.705.4760 
www.dep.pa.gov 
 

From: Sweger, Bethany  
Sent: Tuesday, October 30, 2018 12:04 PM 
To: 'csalmon@hrg-inc.com' <csalmon@hrg-inc.com> 
Cc: Wagner, Timothy <tiwagner@pa.gov>; Sigouin, Mark <msigouin@pa.gov> 
Subject: Halifax Twp. - Dauphin Co. Draft Act 537 Plan 
 
Good afternoon Cory –  
 
Mike Morris is no longer working for the planning section, so I wanted to get back to you with comments regarding the 
Halifax Township draft plan.  I reviewed the plan along with Mark Sigouin, our hydrogeologist.  We offer the following 
comments: 
 

1. The maps submitted with the final adopted plan should be of large enough scale to be useful to the 
Department.  All sample locations should be plotted and the map keyed to a table containing the results. 

2. The nitrate map needs to show ¼ mile radii around all samples that exceed 5 mg/l nitrate-nitrogen.  Areas with 
clusters of high nitrate wells should be noted.  Preliminary hydrogeologic studies will be required in these areas. 

3. The draft on-lot sewage management ordinance contains a five-year septic tank pumping schedule.  DEP 
regulations (Chap. 71, Sec. 71.73) require on-lot systems be pumped every three years.  The ordinance should 
reflect DEP regulations. 

4. Four years to implement the sewage management ordinance appears a little excessive.  The Department 
recommends the Township consider adopting the ordinance in 2019, and begin implementation by 2020.     

5. The public sewer extension implementation schedule cannot be contingent on funding.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions regarding the comments. 
 
Thanks, 
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Bethany   
 
Bethany L. Sweger | Sewage Planning Specialist 
Department of Environmental Protection 
SouthCentral Regional Office 
909 Elmerton Avenue | Harrisburg, PA 17110 
Phone: 717.705.4761 | Fax: 717.705.4760 
www.dep.pa.gov 
 



Responses to PA Department of Environmental Protection Comments 

Dated October 30, 2018 

 
General Comments: 

 

1. Acknowledged and corrected. The enlarged map has been provided with the 

Final Plan  

2. Acknowledged and updated. The radii were already shown, clusters have 

been noted and notation has been added to the Final Plan stating any 

proposed future development in these areas will require preliminary 

hydrogeologic studies (Page 3-16).  

3. Acknowledged and updated. The Ordinance template has been changed to 

show an initial 3 year cycle instead of 5. As noted in the Plan, this is a 

template and the Final Ordinance developed by the Township will likely 

vary from the exact template provided.  

4. Acknowledged and updated. In lieu of “years after the plan’s 

implementation,” hard deadlines have been set for the development and 

implementation of the ordinance. Finalization and adoption are proposed 

for years 2020-2021 and implementation is proposed for years 2021-2022. 

The Township is committed to meeting these deadlines. These changes are 

shown on implementation schedule located in the Executive Summary and 

Chapter 8.  

5. No change in language required per follow-up email received from PA DEP 

on November 6, 2018. 

 


